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June 13, 2002

William F. Stephens

Director

State Corporation Commission

Division of Energy Regulation

Box 1197

Richmond, VA  23218-1197

Dear Mr. Stephens:

I am responding to your letter of May 29, 2002, in which you asked for comments regarding the feasibility, effectiveness and value of collecting information detailed by Senate Bill 684.  Although Virginia Gas Company was not included in the distribution of this letter, you asked if others had an interest in commenting, they should contact you.  With your permission, I would ask that Virginia Gas Company be given the opportunity to provide comments on this issue and also participate in the meeting that you have scheduled for July 10, 2002.  In the interest of time, I will include Virginia Gas Company’s comments below.

Virginia Gas Company (“the Company”), a wholly owned subsidiary of NUI Corporation of New Jersey, owns and operates three Virginia State Corporation Commission (“the Commission”) regulated public utilities: Virginia Gas Pipeline Company (“VGPC”), Virginia Gas Storage Company (“VGSC”), and Virginia Gas Distribution Company (“VGDC”). Through its ownership in VGPC and VGSC, the Company operates the only two underground storage fields in the Commonwealth.  The Saltville Storage Facility and the Early Grove Facility have a combined customer storage capacity of approximately 3.0 Bcf.  The Company also owns and operates over 70 miles of intrastate pipeline serving two local distribution companies in southwestern Virginia.  VGDC owns and operates a natural gas distribution operation with 300 customers in southwestern Virginia.

Additionally, the Company is currently involved in a joint venture arrangement with Duke Energy for the development of an additional 6.0 Bcf of storage capacity at the Saltville Facility.  This arrangement is subject to a certificate application that is currently under review by the Commission.

The information that is requested by Senate Bill 684 is already provided to Commission as it relates to our facilities.  The Company’s routine filings such as the Annual Information Filing sent to Commission Staff, and certificate applications contain the information requested.  Consequently, since the Company already provides the information, it does not appear to be an onerous request.  Furthermore, if handled in an efficient manner the information gathered could prove useful to the Commission in evaluating future projects and valuable to companies evaluating projects within the Commonwealth.

The Company’s opinion extends only to jurisdictional facilities within the Commonwealth and does not portend to apply to non-jurisdictional facilities.  The Company does not currently own or operate any non-jurisdictional facilities and as such cannot render an opinion.

In closing, I will reiterate Virginia Gas Company’s position of support for the information gathering promulgated by Senate Bill 684.  I would also reemphasize the Company’s desire to participate in the July 10th meeting.  I appreciate your time and attention in this matter and I look forward to seeing you soon.

Sincerely,

/s William L. Clear

William L. Clear

Director of Business Development

and Finance

